BARTON CREEK RANCH
PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION

October 17, 2015 Meeting Minutes


I. Opening Comments and Old Business
· POA president Rick Adams provided an overview of the meeting agenda
· Oct 7, 2014 meeting minutes were approved
(Available on BCRPOA web site)

II. Guest Speaker:  Constable Ron Hood
· Hays County Constable Ron Hood was introduced.  He provided a brief overview of the constable position from its inception in 1832 when it was created by Stephen F. Austin through current times.  He further described the duties and responsibilities of the constable’s office and offered the opportunity for residents to receive weekly crime stats and critical information emails. He then entertained questions.  Most questions dealt with speeding in BCR and crime prevention/issues.  He also said that his deputies would provide vacation patrol checks if his office is notified when residents are going to be away from home.  A question was asked about whether or not County Constable is an elected position and Constable Hood said that it is and that he will be running for reelection in 2016.

III. Treasurer’s Report
· BCRPOA Treasurer Ronnie Pinkerton provided handouts and an overview of association expenditures and receipts.  As of the date of the meeting, there was $6,010.32 in the POA treasury.

IV. ACC Report
· ACC member Charles Bonney reminded residents of the need to obtain ACC approval for projects that require such approval as outlined in the CC&R’s.  A fact sheet containing excerpts from the CC&R’s was made available to attendees.

V. Coyotes Around BCR
· POA president Adams mentioned what appears to be a considerable presence of coyotes in the area of BCR.  He provided information that he obtained from Hay’s County Sheriff’s Animal Control Officer Corporal John Trinidad, regarding steps to take to minimize the potential of coyotes entering private yards and attacking pets.  Issues with coyotes and other wild animals may be referred to the Texas Parks and Wildlife Department.  According to the TPWD web site, Blake Hendon is the Austin and surrounding area Wildlife Biologist 830-353-7484

VI. Election of BCRPOA President, Treasurer, and Reappointment of Officers
· [bookmark: _GoBack]POA president Adams mentioned that his three year term was up and he declined to accept an additional term.  BCR resident Pat Bright was nominated for the position, a vote was taken and Ms. Bright received a near unanimous vote (there were no nay votes and only a few abstentions according to the hand vote).  Ms. Bright accepted the nomination and vote results and will begin her term as POA president effective October 18, 2015; a transition of POA records will occur during the week of October 19, 2015.

· POA treasurer Ronnie Pinkerton mentioned that he had served beyond his initial three year term and he declined to accept an additional term.  BCR resident Kellie Dillon Acosta was nominated for the position, a vote was taken and Ms. Dillon Acosta received a near unanimous vote (there were no nay votes and only a few abstentions according to the hand vote).  Ms. Dillon Acosta accepted the nomination and vote results and will begin her term as POA treasurer effective October 18, 2015; a transition of POA records will occur during the week of October 19, 2015.

· POA president Adams mentioned that the term for Vice President Holly Cowan needed to be extended for one year in order to be in compliance with the staggered terms for officers established in Article 7 of the Association’s Articles of Incorporation dated January 14, 1992.  Without this formal extension, all three officers’ terms would expire in the same year.  There was a consensus of members present for Ms. Cowan’s term to be extended for one year.  As a result, vice president Cowan should either seek an additional term as an incumbent in 2016 or the position will be available for nomination.  In addition, a future action should be taken to stagger the president and treasurer positions so that all three positions are separated by one-year each.

VII. Open Discussion (non-agenda items)
· There was a discussion of the need to raise dues in order to increase revenues into the treasury.  It was mentioned that a concerted effort and outreach might need to take place in an effort to seek and achieve the necessary 2/3 vote to increase dues.  There is a possibility that a committee may be formed to begin this process.  Property upkeep (overgrown brush and lawns) was also brought up.  An offer was made for residents to come together to improve the looks of the entrance area which would include adding native plants and repairs or replacement of the split rail fence.  Some residents do not believe that the fence should be replaced while others do not feel it is the responsibility of the association to maintain or replace the fence.  There has been debate about who is responsible for the split rail fence: adjacent landowners, the association, or Hays County if it is within the easement.  While it is completely within the purview of BCR residents to remove unsightly plantings and plant new plants (using native plants was discussed), there will need to be an inquiry into which entity is responsible for the fence as it was a fairly contentious issue amongst several residents.  A majority of people at the meeting voiced concern that the front entrance represents the overall neighborhood and we all should be embarrassed if we allow the fence and landscape to fall into disrepair.  There were a small number of residents who thought that nothing should be done to the entrance and essentially, nature should take its course.

The meeting was adjourned at the conclusion of the open discussion.
